
 

MEETING NOTES 

4 MAY 2023 

 

 

Board:  President – Ann Tenaglia, KA3KCJ 

              Vice President – Erin Farmer, KM4WSK 

              Treasurer – Paul Keener, K3TH (Unable to Attend) 

              Secretary – Kevin DePaul, N4SEN 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 

President, Ann Tenaglia, KA3KCJ, called the meeting to order at 

19 hours, and explained the procedures for the “Build Night”, 

during which those hams who have built various projects would 

be invited to demonstrate what they had built over the years. 

She then read the Treasurer’s report, as Paul, K3TH, our club 

treasurer, was unable to attend the meeting. 

Ann then invited all attendees to introduce themselves by name 

and call-sign. 

Club Vice President, Erin Farmer, KM4WSK, introduced herself 

and announced that the club t-shirts were available for order at 

a cost of $25.00.  Erin then reminded everyone about the 



upcoming ham radio exam scheduled for Monday, 8 May at 

7pm. The cost will be $14.00. 

 

Alex Pierce, KC3KMV, one of the club net controllers, made a 

call for volunteers to give a try at being a net controller, either 

on a regular basis or as a stand-in. A copy of the net control 

script is available on the club website. 

Ann then invited those who had brought home-built projects to 

demonstrate them.  The following members brought their 

projects: 

Vic, W3VT, demonstrated the home-made 2m antennas he 

made; 

Phil, N3ZP, showed the various keyers that he had made; 

Frank, N3RG, brought a memory keyer and paddle that he 

made; 

Burnell, WA3OXY, brought swr/power meters for hf/vhf, along 

with a Heathkit phone patch project; 

Neal, AA3E0, brought an attenuator, a 6m band pass filter, and a 

universal tuner that he built; 

John, WA3KFT, brought a 6m converter with power supply and 

various photos of his antenna system, plus photos of past field 

day activities. 



Mark, NI20, brought various micro controllers that he had 

designed and built, including a controller for telescope 

alignment; 

Erin, KM4WSK, showed the Heathkit pieces for an HF project 

she is working on, plus a digital transceiver for 10-40 meters. 

 

Following the “show n’ tell”, the 50-50 drawing was done, with 

KC3USB winning the drawing. 

 

The following people were in attendance: 

1.  N4SEN, Kevin DePaul 

2. WA3KFT, John Dyckman 

3. AA3IS, Harry Bullock 

4. N3ZP, Phil Zminda 

5. W3UP, Dick Kline 

6. W3YDC, John Nielans 

7. KC3USB, Dave Ingram 

8. N3QB, Matt Carango 

9. AA3EO, Neal Blaho 

10. KC3VHO, Rich Van Sleet 

11. WB3HRQ, John DiBenedetto 

12. KC3VWA, Anton Dell’orefata 

13. KB3SUS, Mike Thomas 

14. KB3MBV, Alex Pierce 

15. No c/s, Ed Pierce 



16. WA3OXY, Burnell Brown 

17. N3FG, Frank Getz 

18. KC3KCJ, Ann Tenaglia 

19. W3VT, Vic Tenaglia 

20. N3OMR, Mike Lebrun 

21. No c/s, Justine Brady 

22. K3JFK, Jim Kravitz 

23. K2HA, Fred Schramm 

24. KC3VTF, Mike Pentimall 

25. NA3K, Bill Fields 

26. KC3RYS, Bill O’Reilly 

27. N3PEG, Peg Daly 

28. No c/s, Charlie DiBenedictus 

29. KM4WSK, Erin Farmer 

30. K3JM, John Hucke 

31. NI20, Mark Phillips 

 

The meeting was adjourned at around 2030 hours. 

Nothing follows. 

 

 


